
CFB RSPA GENERAL MEETING 
December 11, 2024 

Webb Chapel Church of Christ, Farmers Branch, TX 

 

This month’s meeting was highlighted by a Bake Sale that earned $733 for scholarships for new teachers. 

President Shaima Hakimi called the meeting to order at 11:07 am. 

1st Vice President Lynn Scifo led the pledges to the flag and introduced new attendees Pat Steed, Jean Wells, 

Martha Dodson and Tere Troncoso.  

2nd Vice President Kimberly Guinn announced that we exceeded our goal to earn $5000 by our participation in 

the Hundred X project. The $5648 earned will go towards purchasing books for second graders at the end of 

the school year. 

Pat Enlow notified us that $345 was deposited into the scholarship account at the C-FB Educational 

Foundation for new teachers. We also were encouraged to contact members in Congress to express our 

support for eliminating WEP and GPO.  

Ellen McLoughlin stated the Retirement Benefit Presentation will be held on February 22, 2025 via Zoom. If we 

know of school personnel who will be retiring in the next 5 years, they should be alerted to this seminar. 

Kay Edmondson reiterated that Volunteer (nonpaid) Hours earned from January 1 – December 31, 2024 need 

to be sent to her as soon as possible. She must submit the report in early 2025.  

The Chili Cook Off and Bingo will be held on January 15, per Lee Nitcholas. Also, Pat Enlow was signing up 

members who would like to attend a CFB Campus tour sponsored by Dr. Wendy Eldridge in February. 

Carol Sprawls reminded us of the monetary rewards we can receive with our TRS Active Care membership but 

must be reported and some must be used by the end of 2024. 

Carol and Maxwell Kashiwa led the group in a Disco Santa N.O.E.L activity. 

Inspirations was presented by Bill Nitcholas. 

Lunch was from Two Guys from Italy, tea was compliments of HTeaO and desert was provided by our 

generous bakers.  

Kimberly Guinn introduced Dan Henry, Chief Meterologist at Channel 4 news.  

Door prizes were won by Donna Wright and Glenda Blankenship. 

The meeting adjourned at 1:06 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,    Approved by 

Maxwell Kashiwa   Shaima Hakimi 

Secretary     President 

December 24, 2024    December 24, 2024 


